
EXTRACTS  FROM  LETTER 18 TH DEC. 1988
                                       OF RON PATTEMORE TO SECRETARY

                  2/5 TH AUSTRALIAN GENERAL HOSPITAL ASSOCIATION

I note in the “Barbed Wire and  Bamboo” that you have the story of 
The 2/5 th  A.G.H. published under the title of “Proudly We Served”.
I would be obliged if you could furnish the particulars as to price etc.
and availability. 

I saw quite a lot of this Unit as I was transferred there on Anzac Day 1941
From the British 26 th General Hospital after being wounded at Lempe
with the 2/2nd Australian Infantry Battalion.

It was heaven compared with the treatment by the regulars of the 26 th Gen.
even though Jerry came in a couple of days later.
I got to know quite a few of the gang who stayed behind to look after the wounded.

Tho a lot of names escape me, I have happy memories of a very special Unit –
Names that spring to mind are Albert Pettit, he had a mate whose name I forget, maybe Charlie?
This pair made a wonderful duo, gentle as my own Mother in the care of patients.

There was a young lad too, Stan Bobridge and a Peter Leach.
My own doctor was Captain David Leake, a wonderful man –
Also met Maj Brooke Moore, a terrific bloke, and in Germany, tho I didn’t meet him was Captain
Norman Rose, who was a legend in his own lifetime.

I could tell a tale or two of his exploits even tho as I say I didn’t meet him, when Rosie spoke even
the Jerries jumped.

I do have a personal interest in your Unit.
You can be proud that you served in it.
I still have your colour patches as mementos.

 




